
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

Middle Georgia Regional Airport (Macon, GA) – Draft Environmental Assessment 
 

Macon-Bibb County, Georgia announces the availability of a Draft Environmental Assessment (EA) for 
Middle Georgia Regional Airport’s Demolition of Two Buildings and for the construction of a new General 
Aviation/Fixed Base Operator Terminal Building. Pursuant to Section 102(2)(c) of the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969, the Draft EA is being circulated and available for public review 
digitally and during regular business hours at three locations: 1 - Middle Georgia Regional Airport, 1000 
Terminal Drive, Suite 100, Macon, Georgia, 31216 and https://iflymacon.com/ under News and Events; 
and 2 - Middle Georgia Regional Library, 1180 Washington Avenue, Macon, GA 31201; and 3 - By visiting 
www.passero.com/bids. 

 
A printed version or electronic copy can be obtained by emailing Nathan Herzog at Passero Associates at 
nherzog@passero.com or by sending a letter to: Passero Associates, 3855 Shallowford Road, Suite 310, 
Marietta, GA 30062. Attention: Nathan Herzog. 

The public comment period for this EA document begins on January 7th, 2025, and is open for 30 days, 
closing on February 6th, 2025. All public comments must either be emailed to Nathan Herzog at Passero 
Associates at nherzog@passero.com by the comment period closing date, or provided in writing and 
postmarked by the comment period closing date and submitted to: Passero Associates, 3855 
Shallowford Road, Suite 310, Marietta, GA 30062. Attention: Nathan Herzog. 

 
Please note that before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, and/or other personal 
identifying information in your comments, please be advised that your entire comment – including your 
personal identifying information – may be made publicly available at any time during or after the Draft 
EA review and completion process. While you may request in your comments to withhold your personal 
identifying information, Macon-Bibb County and Passero Associates cannot guarantee that your request 
can be accommodated, based on formal Draft and Final EA completion and notification processes. 

 
Notice of Opportunity for Public Hearing: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) and Macon-Bibb 
County are providing an opportunity for a public hearing. A public hearing will only be held if someone 
requests one, and the FAA grants the request. In the event a request for a public hearing is made, a 
Notice of Public Hearing will be published in this same newspaper. Those wishing to request a public 
hearing on the proposed project must make their request by email or letter no later than 15 days from 
the date of publication of this notice, or no later than February January 21st, 2025, to the address 
below: 

 
Douglas M Faour 
Macon-Bibb County 
1000 Terminal Drive 
Macon, GA 31216 
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